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I am writing as a taxpayer and voter from Hillsboro to voice my enthusiastic support  

for Senate Bill 1054, which requires county clerks to provide a live video feed of ballot  

counting and drop sites, accessible online, with recordings kept for two years. This  

bill is a fantastic step toward transparency and trust in our elections, and it’s  

something folks like me in Washington County can rally behind. I urge you to vote 

YES  

and make this a win for all Oregonians.    

As someone who mails my ballot from Hillsboro, I want to know the process is  

aboveboard—especially in a state where every vote is counted by mail or drop box.  

SB 1054 gives me a front-row seat to watch the action live, whether it’s ballots being  

tallied or dropped off at our local site. I don’t have to drive to the county clerk’s office  

or wonder what’s happening behind closed doors—I can see it myself, anytime,  

online. That’s peace of mind, and it’s long overdue.    

ensuring our votes are handled right and giving us proof if anyone doubts it.    

I also appreciate the safeguards. The Secretary of State’s rules will keep cameras  

from showing how I vote or messing with security—smart limits that make this  

practical, not just a feel-good idea. Compared to wasteful spending like HB 3939, this  

is a low-cost way to boost confidence in our system without breaking the bank.    

I strongly back Senate Bill 1054 and ask you to vote YES. It’s a simple, powerful fix  

that lets me trust my vote counts, keeps elections honest, and shows rural voters like  

me that our voices matter. Let’s lead the way with transparency—pass this bill!  


